
Question on Notice  

WEST WIMMERA SHIRE COUNCIL 

All correspondence to: Edenhope Civic Centre, P O Box 201, Edenhope VIC 3318 
Website: www.westwimmera.vic.gov.au – Email: council@westwimmera.vic.gov.au 

Edenhope: 49 Elizabeth Street, Edenhope VIC 3318 - Tel: 03 5585 9900 - Fax: 03 5585 9950 
Kaniva: 25 Baker Street, Kaniva VIC 3419 - Tel: 03 5392 7700 - Fax: 03 5392 7750 

 
 
Council provides members of the public with the opportunity to ask questions of broad interest to 
Council and the community.  
 
Questions on notice are tabled at every Ordinary Meeting of West Wimmera Shire Council. The 
deadline for submitting questions on notice to Council is 5:00pm on the Monday that is 10 days before 
the next Ordinary Council Meeting (see Council’s website for meeting dates). 
 
At the Ordinary Meeting of Council, questions will be put to the Council by the individual posing the 
question. The question will be answered by the Mayor or CEO, or where appropriate, Councillors or 
Officers of West Wimmera Shire. A maximum of 30 minutes is allocated for this process. 
 
Question Guidelines: If the same or similar question is raised by more than one person, an answer may 
be given as a combined response; if time does not permit all questions registered to be answered, 
questions will be answered in writing or referred to the next meeting if appropriate; the Mayor, CEO, 
Councillors and Council Officers have the right to decline questions on the basis of 
prosecution/summonses/any other litigation, most appropriately addressed by other means, vague / 
irrelevant / insulting / improper / defamatory, answer likely to compromise his/her position, 
confidential or commercial in confidence. 
 
Question on notice details provided by resident: 

Name of resident Anita McGuigan 

Address of resident 94 Birmingham Road, Harrow 

Contact number 0434 082 053 

Email oldschoolsrock@gmail.com 

Subject  Untreated Water in Harrow 

Question Being that the UN Sustainability Development Goal number 6 is to 
ensure access to safe water maintaining this is essential to human 
health and economic prosperity, will Council  work proactively to 
ensure water is safe to drink in Harrow and if so, how? 

 

 

 

Date submitted 6.3.18 

Date of Council Meeting 31.5.18 
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Council provides members of the public with the opportunity to ask questions of broad interest to 
Council and the community.  
 
Questions on notice are tabled at every Ordinary Meeting of West Wimmera Shire Council. The 
deadline for submitting questions on notice to Council is 5:00pm on the Monday that is 10 days before 
the next Ordinary Council Meeting (see Council’s website for meeting dates). 
 
At the Ordinary Meeting of Council, questions will be put to the Council by the individual posing the 
question. The question will be answered by the Mayor or CEO, or where appropriate, Councillors or 
Officers of West Wimmera Shire. A maximum of 30 minutes is allocated for this process. 
 
Question Guidelines: If the same or similar question is raised by more than one person, an answer may 
be given as a combined response; if time does not permit all questions registered to be answered, 
questions will be answered in writing or referred to the next meeting if appropriate; the Mayor, CEO, 
Councillors and Council Officers have the right to decline questions on the basis of 
prosecution/summonses/any other litigation, most appropriately addressed by other means, vague / 
irrelevant / insulting / improper / defamatory, answer likely to compromise his/her position, 
confidential or commercial in confidence. 
 
Question on notice details provided by resident: 

Name of resident Ann Vaughan of Harrow Bush Nursing Centre 

Address of resident 24 Blair Street, Harrow 

Contact number 0355882000 

Email Ann.vaughan@hbnc.org.au 

Subject  Disability Access to the Harrow Bush Nursing Centre 

Question How will Council address the urgent issue of dangerous and 
unsustainable access from vehicle to footpath to the Harrow Bush 
Nursing Centre for the public using Centre services and also the 
Ambulance attending to emergencies? 

 

 

 

Date submitted 8.3.18 

Date of Council Meeting 21.3.18 
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West Wimmera Shire Council  
 

Motion to National General Assembly 
 

Motion: 
West Wimmera Shire Council recommends; 
 

1. That the Australian Local Government Association write to the Federal 
Telecommunications Minister, to convey the ongoing discontent with 
telecommunications blackspots and erratic internet services in Rural Australia.  

2. That the correspondence clearly state that the lack of telecommunications and 
internet service is acting as an inhibitor to economic development, growth in existing 
business, the provision of modern education programs and creates difficulties for 
emergency service management during emergency events.  

3. That the Federal Government fund the closing of the telecommunications gap that 
exists between rural and urban residents. 

 
National Objective:  
This is a national issue and should be debated by the National General Assembly, as it 
effects such a high proportion of the population.  
 
There is also an expectation at a federal level that Local Government invest financially in the 
provision of telecommunications infrastructure, in-order for the Telco’s to justify their 
investment at sites that may not provide the financial returns of more populated areas.  
 
This scenario cannot be achieved in the revenue restricted environment in which Rural and 
Regional Local Government operates in.  
 
Summary of Key Arguments:  
Large sections of Western Victoria are completely without mobile service and only have 
access to SkyMuster satellite NBN.  
 
This situation is not exclusive to Western Victoria and is no doubt being experienced across 
rural and regional communities in every state of Australia.  
 
The services that are lacking in rural and regional communities are taken for granted in 
metropolitan areas in large cities and in most larger regional cities. The lack of access to 
these modern facilities create a deterrent to investment in business growth in some regions. 
This is coupled with public risk due to poor coverage in emergency situations and reduced 
access to modern education programs. 
 
Through this motion to the National general Assembly, West Wimmera Shire Council is 
drawing attention to the ongoing gap in service delivery to rural Australia and asking that the 
Federal Government fund the closing of this gap, rather than the Local Government sector.    
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